
Safety Corner Update 
Our Safety Committee has been diligently meeting every month to continue to work towards writing an Emergency 
Action Plan in the event we have a fire, bad weather, a bomb threat, or unfortunately, an active shooter event in our 
parish. We pray none of this ever happens; but it is best to be prepared and keep our parishioners safe while here to 
celebrate the Mass, at All Saints. We are working towards implementing a security and access system to be installed 
in our parish to help monitor the security of our complex and parish surroundings. We have applied for a grant that 
we pray will be awarded to provide the funds for this future project and may it please God to keep His House a place 
where all will feel safe to come practice their Catholic faith. Should anyone wish to make a donation towards the in-
stallation of a security system for our parish -  we welcome your generous gift and would be ever so grateful. 
 
We would like to remind our parishioners and update our summer guests and visitors of our door- locking procedures 
that began in early December 2018. For the safety of our parish, we have started to lock all entrances, but the social 
hall side during week day office hours. The church side will be unlocked only for Mass times during the week. The 
church is still available for those who wish to come pray or light a candle, we simply ask that you use the social hall 
side and walk down the hall to enter the church. We realize this may be inconvenient, but we do it out of safety and 
security reasons. We appreciate your patience as we continue to adjust to this new change. As some may have  
noticed, we have adjusted the signs on the front doors to encourage those who arrive late to Mass; to be patient as 
an Usher will be there momentarily to unlock the door for you. We understand that on occasion there are things that 
happen that are out of your control to get to Mass on time. Please know it is not our intention to purposely lock  
anyone out.      
  Weekdays:     If these doors are locked, please use the social hall doors. 
  Weekend Mass:   If these doors are locked and Mass has begun, please wait for an Usher to come unlock 
      the door. 

WELCOME TO ALL SAINTS 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

We welcome guests celebrating Mass with us this  
weekend. Are you new to the area or returning to Mother 

Church and wish to join us as an active parishioner? 
There are registration forms available on the table in the      

gathering space or you may stop in our parish office  
anytime Monday-Friday from 8:00AM-4:00PM or visit our 

website: allsaintsberlin.org 
Find Registration under the About Us tab at the top 

We are blessed to have you here. 
 

The Sanctuary Lamp is lit to signal the True  
Presence of Christ in the Tabernacle and is donated for 

the Souls in Purgatory by the Hoinacki Family 
 
 
 

Please Note: Mass on Thursday will be at 8:00AM at 
the Church, and Mass on Friday will be at 8:30 AM also 
up at the Church. This will enable our school children 
will join us Friday morning for Mass on their last day of 
school. 

THE ASCENSION OF THE LORD       JUNE 2, 2019    

             MASS INTENTIONS 

SAT 
6/1 

4:30 PM Ed & Jane Jodarski  
by Terry & Joann Guden 

SUN 
6/2 

7:30 AM All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM Bernie Sedarski  
by his family 

MON 
6/3 

No Mass 
 

 

TUES 
6/4 

5:30 PM For Blessings Received  
by Hank & Gretchen Derleth 

WED 
6/5 

8:00 AM Jim Doty  
by Russ & Paula Wobschall 

THURS 
6/6 

8:00 AM 
(Church) 

Bill Reed  
by Knights of Columbus,  

Fr. Fiss Council 

FRI 
6/7 

8:30 AM 
(Church) 

Dr. Alonzo Gimenez  
by his family 

SAT 
6/8 

 4:30 PM 
 

Tom Resop  
by his family 

SUN 
6/9                                   

7:30 AM All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM 
Graduation 

Special Intention of  
our Graduates 

              PARISH PRESS 



 
BINGO - NO Bingo until our Parish Festival on June 23. 
 
CANCELLATION OF GOLF OUTING EVENT -  We want 
to inform you that our All Saints Parish Golf Outing that 
was scheduled for June 16th, has been cancelled. Due to 
a much lower than expected number of participants for a 
successful outing, our committee has decided to cancel. 
Please accept our sincerest apologies for the cancellation, 
especially those who had taken the time to donate already 
or who made plans to attend. The goal of the golf outing was to raise money for ASCS. Proceeds would have been 
directed to the upcoming school year needs of upgrading technology, building repairs, tuition and scholarship needs, 
STEM activities and more. We are grateful and appreciative of your continued support and hope to hold another 
event in the near future to support our school and provide funds for these upcoming needs. We are positive our ef-
forts will be productive because of the great support of people like you.  
 
CCW POTLUCK - Monday, June 3 at 5:30 in the parish hall. Please bring a friend and a dish to pass for our 
final meeting for the summer. Meetings will resume in September. 
 
WHAT ANNIVERSARY ARE YOU CELEBRATING IN 2019? 
Bishop Donald Hying will be recognizing couples celebrating 50,55,60 or more years of marriage as well as newly-
weds celebrating their first three years on Sunday, August 11th with a Mass of Thanksgiving at St. Francis Xavier in 
Cross Plains. Mass followed by a cake, coffee and punch reception. All those names submitted will receive and invi-
tation to this invite only event. Submissions are due by June 3rd, 2019 to the Parish Office 361-5252.  
 
ATTENTION EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS AND LECTORS - We will soon be working on the Lector/Eucharistic 
Minister schedule for July-August-September.  We'll need a few volunteers for the Feast of the Assumption.  Please 
let us know of any preferences by June 14th.  Contact Wayne & Bonnie Lundt at lun5350@charter.net or 361-0645.  
 
BASKET RAFFLE - Once again we will have a Basket Raffle at the Parish Festival, June 23rd. It's not too  
early to start putting your basket together. Ask a friend or relative to join you and have fun! Call Lori Pavelske at  
361-3768 if you have any questions, need an idea or with your theme. Remember, also, that there is no alcohol  
allowed in the baskets and that they will be outside, possibly in warm weather for a few hours.  
 
PARISH FESTIVAL MEAL DELIVERY - If you or someone you know will need a picnic meal delivered, please  
contact Julie at 361-2562 or 920-290-2703 by June 13. 
 
CHALLENGE FOR DESSERT MAKERS - Please share your most appreciated yummy treats at the Parish Festival. 
This year we welcome pies (of course!), cakes, bars, and a few special ones with no sugar. Be sure to label your 
pans with your name and what the dessert is. Interested food server volunteers are invited to call Donna McMartin at 
920-290-1904. Thank you! 
 
PARISH FESTIVAL RAFFLE TICKETS - Are now available! Please stop in the gathering area and find your  
envelope of tickets. The raffle is the biggest income of our festival, so please do your best to sell or purchase all your 
tickets, and come back for more! 
 
LOVE BEGINS HERE - This summer our parish will host middle school students from across the diocese 
from July  21–July 24. Would you like help with some yard work? Do your windows need to be washed? How about a  
simple painting project? Or just a fun group of young people to play a game with for a few hours? These young  
people are eager and willing to help, and all groups will be accompanied by adult chaperones. Please contact the 
parish office if you would like a helping hand this summer. 
 
VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY - We are in need of a person or a couple of people who would be willing and able to 
dust pews and perhaps other light dusting in the church about once a month. Please contact the office. 

 

EVENTS 
 THIS WEEK AT ALL SAINTS PARISH. . . 

 

                             June 3 - June 9, 2019 
 
Monday  Parish Office Closed 
   CCW potluck - 5:30 PM - parish hall 
Wednesday: Private Confessions 4:30 - 6:30 PM 
Thursday:  Eucharistic Adoration - 2:30-6:30 PM 
Friday:  Last Day of School for ASCS - full day 
Sunday:  Graduation Mass and reception - 10:00 AM 



All Saints Catholic School 

Building Saints, Scholars, and Children of God 

Our Mission Statement:  
All Saints Catholic School offers a Christ-centered 
education that develops the academics, morals,  
and values needed for students to reach their full  
potential as children of God. 

Principal Jana Dahms 

All Saints Catholic School 

151 S. Grove St. Berlin, WI   

920-361-1781  

 

https://school.allsaintsberlin.org 

ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC SCHOOL REGISTRATION NOW OPEN! 
Registration is open for the 2019-2020 school year for All Saints Catholic School. This includes registration for our 

3K program which is now offered 5 days a week! Session times are 8-11am or 12-3pm.  
We would love for you to be part of our ASCS family! You can register online at:  https://mytads.com/a/allsaintsberlin 

 
 

 

ASCS 8th Grade Graduates of 2019    
We extend our congratulations, prayers and well wishes 

to our ASCS Graduating Class of 2019. These girls 
have been a blessing to our school and will definitely be 
missed.  We wish them God’s continued presence and 

guidance as they move on to the next phase of their 
lives. 

Alumni Reunion 
Thank you to everyone who attended our first Berlin 

Catholic Schools’ Alumni Reunion this past Sunday.  It 
was wonderful to see so many faces from Berlin’s 

Catholic School history come together.  Memories and 
stories were shared to the delight of many.   

Thank you to the committee that organized this event. 
 

ASCS Awards Celebration  
On Tuesday, June 4th, All Saints Catholic School will 
be celebrating the accomplishments of many of our  

students with an Awards Ceremony at 2:00 pm in St. 
Michael Oratory at the school. Several awards and  
certificates will be given to the students, including  
special Memorial awards, Academic awards, and  

Athletic certificates.  Everyone is invited to attend as 
we recognize the amazing efforts put forth by our  

students.  Please join us. 
 

Sincere Thanks from Jana Dahms 
Thank you for all of your heartfelt sympathies during 

this difficult time in my life. All of the cards, hugs, kind 
words and prayers are very much appreciated. I ask 

that you continue to pray for my family as we grieve the 
loss of my beautiful mother.           



FAITH FORMATION 

 

All Saints Parish will host a Wisconsin Right to Life event on  
Thursday, June 20 in the Parish Hall.  

 
Please plan to come and bring your family and friends to this dynamic presentation featuring guest speaker 
Sean O’Hare. Sean is the Chairman of Students for Life of America. Students for Life is the largest pro-life 
organization dedicated to youth, high school and college students, with a presence on over 1000 college 

campuses.  We especially encourage our high school students and young adults to attend! 

 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL - July 8 - 12  Summer is almost here and that means we are gearing up for  
another fun and faith-filled week of VBS for our youngsters! This year’s Bible School is “A Marvelous Mystery: The 
Mass Comes Alive.” The week will be jam-packed with songs, crafts, and fun activities geared to help children better 
understand the Catholic Mass and deepen their love for Jesus in the Eucharist. So get your spy glasses ready, put 
your detective hats on and mark your calendars for July 8 - 12!  We also welcome middle and high school students 
who want to help. (This is a great opportunity to get Confirmation service hours!) 
 
OPEN HOUSE!  You are invited to the Warhawk Catholic Campus Ministry Center Open House on Sat., June 
29 from 1-4 p.m. at 336 N Prairie Street in Whitewater, WI. Parking is available across the street from the ministry 
center at UW-Whitewater. Come and see our facilities and hear about our programs and growth! Refreshments  
provided. Questions? Please call (262) 473-5555 or visit www.warhawkcatholic.org. 



News and Announcements 
 

  

WHEN LIFE HANDS YOU COLOR...RUN WITH IT!!!  
ALL SAINTS PARISH COLOR RUN  

 
Date: Sunday, June 23, 2019 Venue: Riverside Park, Berlin WI Time: 3:00 p.m.  

 
Our Color Run is an untimed event and has no winners or prizes. It emphasizes fun over competition. It is free and 

open to families, adults and children. They are free to run, jog, slog (slow jog) or walk along the one mile course. For 

the safety of our participants and animal friends, we will not allow animals to take part in our run. Signs will be post-

ed, asking runners to keep to the left on the “track”. We recommend that you wear the brightest white to show off 

ALL the colors… but don’t let that discourage you from going crazy with the brightest accessories you can find. Be 

adventurous! Create themes with your friends and/or families with crazy socks, sunglasses or tutus! The more white 

you wear at the beginning, the more color you’ll see on your clothes at the end. Deck yourself out in bright white, 

wear your sunglasses and bandana. Run through the awesome clouds of color. The run will begin with a color toss, 

where color packets will be thrown into the air by the participants. Two color blasters will also be used during this 

portion. The color toss will provide great photo ops for observers who want photos. After the color toss, participants 

will proceed along the designated one mile course to the finish line. They will pass three color stations set up along 

the route. Each station is associated with a different color. Using squeeze bottles, volunteers will cover the partici-

pants with brightly colored powder as they pass each station. The final station in our run will be a glitter station. Join 

Us! We’ve Got You Colored!!  

 

COLOR RUN QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS Is the Color Dust environmental friendly? The Color Dust is  

environmental friendly. No ecological hazards are associated with this product. It can be easily washed or blown 

from event areas. Is the Color Dust safe? The Color Dust we are using is safe, non-toxic and completely washable! 

The powder is a non-toxic, non-rash-inducing colored corn starch. It was tested for health and flammability. Will the 

Color Dust wash out of my hair? The color dust dye is made of colored cornstarch and is designed to be 100% 

washable. If you have light-colored hair, or if it’s expected to be rainy or a particularly humid day when you partici-

pate in a color run event, we suggest adding some leave-in conditioner. You can wear a bandana. Will the Color 

Dust wash out of my clothes? The Dye we use is completely safe and will wash out of your clothes, but we don’t do 

your laundry so results may vary depending on detergent, temperature, etc. For this reason we recommend you 

wear stuff that you don’t mind getting a little colorful. COLOR RUN TIPS Sunglasses If you have sensitive eyes wear 

sunglasses to keep the color out of your eyes. If you plan on getting doused with powder. Clean Up Bring garbage 

bags or towels to cover your car seats for the trip home. Bring babywipes to clean up. There is a good chance that 

you might not want to ride home covered head to toe in colored powder. You may want to bring extra clothes. Cell 

Phones Bring a small sandwich bag or waterproof case if you plan on bringing your phone with you during the run. 

Otherwise, you might want to bribe someone to take pictures for you. We will provide sandwich bags for cell phones. 

We will not be responsible for any damage to cell phones. If you have questions please contact Carol Fehring 

Phone: 920.229.4590 Email: cmazzei1944@yahoo.com  



Stewardship  & Sacraments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Giving  
Now Available   
 
 
Online giving is a help to the parish finances  especially 
during the summer when vacations and schedules 
change. Setting up your Online Giving Account is rather 
effortless. Fr. David asks us all to ponder signing up. 
E-Giving Options include your regular weekly offertory, 
holy day offering, school support, diocesan assessment 
or any other unrestricted donation.  You may designate 
your donations to any of these funds on your preferred  
schedule.  If you have any questions, call the parish 
office for assistance 920-361-5252. 
 
ADDITIONAL FUNDS TO SUPPORT OUR PARISH       
        Little Saints Tuition Assistance Fund 

       All Saints Congregation Endowment Fund 

       The Berlin Catholic School Endowment Fund, Inc. 

Envelopes are available in the gathering space or  
contact the parish office. 
            
 
 
 
 

Remembering the Parish in your Will 
An important way for members of one generation to 
have a lasting impact on the parish and it’s institutions 
is to make a lump sum bequest, or estate percentage  
bequest, in one’s Will.  

Stewardship: Sharing the Gifts We Have Been 
Given 

Sacraments 

Baptism 
At All Saints Parish, Baptisms are usually celebrated on 
Sundays after the 10 am Mass. 

All parents who wish to baptize a child are asked to call 
the Parish Office 920-361-5252 to speak with Father 
David about scheduling the Baptism. 

Baptism for adults is part of the Rite of Christian  
Initiation of Adults (RCIA program) 
 

Marriages 
Arrangements must be made 6 months in advance. 
Marriage Preparation courses are required.  
 

Blessed Sacrament Adoration 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament takes place on the 
Thursday before the First Friday 2:30-6:30 PM 
 

Communion to the Homebound 
All Saints Parish feels that it is important the sick,  
elderly, and homebound of our parish still receive the 
Holy Eucharist. If you or someone you know is ill or is 
unable to attend Mass and would like to receive the 
Eucharist outside of Mass, please contact the parish 
office. 

 

Parish Hall Information & Rental  
Contact the parish office 
Phone: 920-361-5252 
Email: parishoffice@allsaintsberlin.org 


